MARCH BIRTHDAYS



5th - Carolina Ascui, Fiona Mackay

6th - Sophie Schilg

7th - Colin Watkins

9th - Aviannah Parker, Melody West

15th - Nick Turvey, Amanda Diedrichs

16th - Samuel Peck

17th - Donna West, Jutta Riedl

18th - Joel Ockerby, Oliver Wright, Wendy

Williams

21st - Tess Rae

23rd - Flossy Kitto, Mel Watkins

27th - Rita Case, Mack Semmens-Blake



NEWSLETTER MARCH

Hi team!



Apologies that your newsletter is a little late this month.

February was very busy for us at the office, getting back into the swing of all of our programs.

It has also been a big month of bookkeeping (thanks to all who have paid their membership fees so far) and event planning!

Our 2020 Awards Night was recently held at The Boathouse, and as usual, was a wonderful evening. We were honoured to have a number of special guests in attendance to help celebrate our member's achievements last year. Congratulations to all Award winners, and thanks so much to everyone who came along and joined us.

Now, we have the 2021 Western Tiers Cycle Challenge to look forward to on Sunday the 21st of March. This is one of our most-loved fundraiser's, and we're particularly excited after having to cancel the event last year. We encourage everyone who is interested to please get involved in this terrific community day. We are still seeking volunteers to help us on the Sunday at Prospect Park and 'on the road', so please do reach out if you're keen.

Our new term payment system for certain programs has been embraced, and the feedback we have so far is that members and families are delighted to have this as an option. If you still have any questions at all on how it works, you're very welcome to call and speak with us. And just to re-iterate, that the cost of any sessions which are cancelled by NHT will always be credited to each participant's account.

Wishing you all a wonderful first month of Autumn!

Belinda



Awards Night

Our Awards Night for 2020 was a fantastic evening of celebration. A big thanks to the team at The Boathouse for their generosity, to DJ Dan for getting us dancing again, and of course to our members and special guests who attended!

The night was slightly different than other years, with fewer sporting awards presented (thanks to Covid shut-downs)- BUT it was no less special. Last year was filled with many special moments, of different challenges, of individuals striving to reach new goals- and supporting others too.

We're delighted to announce the winners of the following major prizes:



Robyn Hanson Award: Scott Crowden



Volunteer of the Year Award: **Brian Abey**



Fundraising Award: Colby Withers



Ray Bailey Award:



Southern All-Rounder Award:

Jacquie Spencer

Sam McKibben

Lockdown Legend Award:

Mitch Mansell (South) and Matt Bowen (North)















NEW MEMBERS

This month's applicants are Emily-Jane Sinclair and Amber Vanderschaaf, If any member has just cause why an applicant should not be inducted into the club, they must advise the Public Officer (Belinda Kitto) in writing no later than Friday 23rd March. Mail can be directed to NHT, PO BOX 49 Mowbray 7248 or dropped into the office. Without any objections, this member will be inducted into the club and advised accordingly.



Awards Night fun!

MEMBERS' VOICE MEETING

Monday March 15th
4pm- at NHT Launceston



Dinner Club

WHEN: Friday 26 March

TIME: 6 - 8pm

Where: Jailhouse Grill,

Wellington Street

Book at the office 6326 3344

NHT Cricket match

NHT v LCGS Composite

WHEN: Friday 12th

March - evening

WHERE: Launceston

Church Grammar

School Oval, Button St

Mowbray









































Term Payments

Thank you to all members who have now paid their memberships, and to those who have chosen to make term fee payments – this has reduced the need to handle cash each week.

A Credit will be carried forward for any member when:

- A session is cancelled by NHT and/or the Coach.
- The office is notified that a participant is sick (notice can be given on the day, up until two hours before the program starts).
- The office is notified 1 week prior to a participant going on holiday/appointment.

Reminder!

Term 1 activities conclude on Thursday 1 April and recommence the week of Monday 26 April.



What's coming up?



The Tamar IT Western Tiers Cycle Challenge is back in 2021!

To register, head over to

tascyclechallenge.org.au

If you're keen to volunteer at this year's event, give Ruth or Saskia a call on 6326 3344.

You can also make your pedal power go further this year by fundraising! The link to register can also be found on the website OR donate to support a rider ⊕

